ARROWHEAD UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT
BOARD OF EDUCATION - PUBLIC HEARING
JANUARY 12, 2022 MINUTES

The meeting was called to order by President Rice at 6:51 p.m. in the South Campus Library.

Members present: Kent Rice, Sue Schultz, Craig Thompson, Darrell Beneker, Donna Beringer,
Amy Hemmer, Tim Langer, Chris Farris, Kim Schubert
Administration present: Laura Myrah and Jeff Gross

Mr. Gross, Director of Business Services explained that the public hearing was held for the
purpose of discussing a resolution authorizing a waiver request to the Department of Public
Instruction (DPI) for the Arrowhead District Transportation Cooperative (ADTC) contract for
private school parent transportation.

One member of the public shared concerns regarding the cost of transportation, the calculation
used and questions regarding the authority of DPI to grant this waiver.

Mr. Gross addressed these issues and notified the school board that this waiver request will be
an agenda item up for discussion and action at the immediately following school board meeting
scheduled at 7:00 p.m. tonight, January 12, 2022.

The meeting adjourned at 7:11 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Kate McGraw
Recording Secretary

Susan M. Schultz, Clerk



